
MEMORANDUM 

DATE:  December 21, 2023 

 

RE:  Administrative Hearing-1501 South Street  

 

From:  Karen DeMaria, Urban Forestry Manager 

 

On December 3, 2023, I received an email with photos from Cameron Jewell regarding the 

cutting of primary roots from large trees at 1502 South Street. Additional e-mails with photos 

were also received on December 6, 2023 from Cameron Jewell and Kirk Irick regarding the 

cutting of the tree roots during the installation of new landscaping on the property. 

 

On December 6, 2023, a site visit was conducted. New landscaping had been installed 

immediately next to the three large trees along Leon Street, a Sapodilla, a Tropical Almond, 

and a Sea Grape tree.  I was able to speak to the landscaper, Balatazar Reyes, who stated that 

he did the work and he did cut some roots.  Further discussion documented that Mr. Reyes 

was not licensed to work in the City and was not aware of the City regulations regarding trees 

and their root systems. 

 

An administrative hearing notice was hand delivered to Mr. Reyes and emailed to the property 

owner and his contractor.  Mr. Reyes was cited for tree abuse (Sec 110-256b.1 and c.1) and 

cutting primary roots without a permit (Sec 110-321.a.1).    
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Karen DeMaria

From: Karen DeMaria
Sent: Tuesday, December 26, 2023 2:01 PM
To: Karen DeMaria
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] 1501 south

12‐6‐23 11:25 a.m. 
 
 
 

From: Karen DeMaria <kwtreelady@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 26, 2023 1:56 PM 
To: Karen DeMaria <kdemaria@cityofkeywest‐fl.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] 1501 south 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
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Sent from my iPhone 



Conversations with the contractor, Castro Construction, representative of the property owner 

and the landscaper, Baltazar Reyes, informed them that in the past, settlement agreement 

requirements when roots are cut required watering of the impacted trees for a certain period 

of time, to help the root system and a training of the landscaper regarding the City regulations.  

 

On December 20, 2023, Mr. Reyes attended a license training session with the Urban Forestry 

Manager to receive an overview regarding City of Key West land development regulations 

regarding trees, landscaping, and permitting requirements related to vegetation in the city. 

 

On December 22, 2023, an email was received from the property owner stating that there was 

an irrigation system along that side of the property and the trees were being given extra 

water, as requested. 

 

Recommendation:   

 

1.  Watering of the tree roots for a period of 6 months. 

  

2.  Fine issued to Mr. Reyes (2 counts). 

 

3. Payment of a $250 enforcement case processing fee.   

 

 






















